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February 4, 2025 

VIA EMAIL (board.secretary@bpu.nj.gov) & E-filing Portal 
 
Sherri L. Lewis, RMC 
Board Secretary 
New Jersey Board of Public Utilities 
44 South Clinton Avenue 
1st Floor 
Trenton, NJ  08625 
 

 

 

Re: In the Matter of the Petition of Comcast of Monmouth County, LLC, for a Renewal 
Certificate of Approval to Continue to Construct, Operate, and Maintain a Cable 
Television System in and for the Township of Hazlet, County of Monmouth, State 
of New Jersey  

Dear Secretary Golden: 

We write to inform you on behalf of Comcast of Monmouth County, LLC (“Comcast”) 
that, pursuant to the interim e-filing procedures adopted by the Board of Public Utilities (the 
“Board”) on March 19, 2020, we have submitted a confidential and a public filing via the Board’s 
e-filing portal (the “Portal”) in connection with the above-referenced matter. 

Specifically, the confidential filing submitted via the Portal includes a copy of this letter; a 
confidential and unredacted version of Comcast’s Application for Renewal of a Certificate of 
Approval (the “Application”); and the affidavit (the “Affidavit”) of Robert D. Clifton, Comcast’s 
Senior Director of Government and Regulatory Affairs, in support of our request for confidential 
treatment of certain information in the Application.  The public filing submitted via the Portal 
comprises a copy of this letter; the Affidavit; the Verified Petition and Verification of Comcast; 
and a version of the Application with the confidential information having been redacted therefrom 
(collectively, the “Public Filing”).   

We have also sent a copy of the Public Filing via email to Mary Lynch, Municipal Clerk 
for the Township of Hazlet. 
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In accordance with N.J.A.C. 14:1-12 et seq., Comcast respectfully submits that certain 
designated information in the Application is proprietary commercial information. Accordingly, the 
Application does not constitute a government record under the New Jersey Open Public Records 
Act, P.L. 2001, c. 404 (N.J.S.A. 47:1A-1 et seq.) and is exempt from public disclosure.  The 
Affidavit filed simultaneously with the Application substantiates Comcast’s request for 
confidential treatment.   

Thank you for your kind consideration.  Please do not hesitate to contact me should you 
have any questions. 

Very truly yours, 
 

 
Stan Barrett 

 
Enclosures (via the Portal) 
cc (via email): Lawanda R. Gilbert, Director 
 Nancy J. Wolf, Administrative Analyst 4 
 Brian O. Lipman, Director, Rate Counsel 
 Emily Lam, Assistant Deputy, Rate Counsel 
 Robert Glover, Deputy Ratepayer Advocate, Rate Counsel 
 Tara Miller-Dickerson, Assistant, Rate Counsel 
 Robert D. Clifton, Senior Director of Government and Regulatory Affairs 
 Mary Lynch, Municipal Clerk 


